In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Action Required: New Antivirus Software for Alfred University
- Time to Register to Drive AU Vehicles
- · Early Deadline for Timesheets for Current Pay-Period
- · 2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.

General Announcements

- · Engineering Career Fair
- · 8 New Definitions of the Line!
- · Unique AU Scholarship Opportunity for Your Child or Someone You Know
- · Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011
- Lori Hepner @ STUDIO Visits!
- · Bergren Forum Scott Moerschbacher
- Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.09.29
- Office Services Tip of the Week
- · Appalachia PBS Documentary, Part 3 Mountain Revolutions
- · Lecture: The Wild, Wild East'NY's Drama of Westward Expansion

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
3:00 Women's Tennis Match	11:30 Depression Screening 1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center 7:00 Graduate Student Social Night 8 New Definitions of the Line! 8:30 International Folk Dancing • Greg Best Clinic at the Equestrian Center	9:00 Lori Hepner, Live @ STUDIO Visits! 1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center 4:00 Women's Tennis Match 7:00 Volleyball Game • Greg Best Clinic at the Equestrian Center

Action Required: New Antivirus Software for Alfred University

Alfred University ITS will no longer be supporting Sophos as our Antivirus software. We will be implementing Microsoft Forefront Antivirus for all Alfred University-owned machines.

Forefront is a very reliable antivirus solution that allows ITS to remotely maintain virus updates on University-owned computers.

For those who have already received an Alfred University Dell Windows computer this summer, you are currently running Microsoft Forefront and no further action is needed. For those who have an existing computer, in order to implement the new antivirus software, Sophos will need to be

uninstalled from your machine and Forefront installed.

In the first few weeks of October, ITS will push out the Forefront application across the University network. This automatic installation will happen when you start your machine and you will get a prompt asking you to complete the installation process.

For those who would like to manually install Microsoft Forefront before the automatic network installation in early October, here are some important notes:

University Windows Computers:

If you are currently using Sophos you will see an icon that looks like a shield in the bottom righthand corner of your computer screen. Before you begin the installation of Microsoft Forefront, you will need to uninstall Sophos.

To uninstall Sophos and install Microsoft Forefront on your University Windows machine go to: U:\public\ITS\Antivirus\SophosToForefront.exe, double-click and follow the directions.

University Mac Computers:

If you are using SOPHOS on a Mac machine, you will need to uninstall Sophos by dragging and dropping the program out of Applications and into the Trash. If you are interested in installing an alternate antivirus software for your OS X machine here is a suggestion: http://www.clamxav.com

Non-University Windows Computers:

If you are using Sophos on a non-University-owned machine (your personal home machine) you will need to uninstall Sophos from the Control Panel>Add/Remove Programs then install an alternate antivirus solution, such as Microsoft Security Essentials (Microsofts free antivirus software which is comparable to Forefront) http://www.microsoft.com/...

If you have difficulty, please call the Helpdesk at 607.871.2222 and we will help walk you through it.

Submitted by: Patricia Crast

back to top Send Email Reminder

Time to Register to Drive AU Vehicles

It is time again to register to drive an AU vehicle for 2011. The fiscal year starts July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011. The forms are at Physical Plant. You need to have a copy of your driver license also.

The office hours are 7:30 a.m. to noon and 12:30 to 4:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Early Deadline for Timesheets for Current Pay-Period

Due to a Banner outage scheduled for Friday, Oct. 8 through Tuesday, Oct. 12 we will need to impose an early deadline for submission of time sheets for the current pay-period (9/19 - 10/2).

All hourly workers (students and employees) must submit their timesheets by Tuesday, Oct. 5 at midnight.

For supervisors of those using Web Time Entry, this means your deadline for approval will be Wednesday, Oct. 6.

This information will be also be conveyed to you in the automated e-mail reminders. Thank you in advance for your cooperation so we can get the pay checks processed.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.

Faculty and Staff - the Tuition Exchange Export Application deadline is Friday, Oct. 15, 2010.

If your child is planning to begin college (or transfer to another college) next year, 2011-12, you may wish to explore the schools participating in the Tuition Exchange (TE) Program.

RENEWAL TE Export applications are also subject to the deadline of 10/15/10.

Please read the attached TE Information Memo for application procedures and details on the program. Two application forms are required; specifically, the TE Export Application and the Human Resource (HR) TR/TE form (links and attachments, herewith).

Link: Human Resources TR TE Form

Attachment: TE Information Memo for Community

Attachment: TE Export Application and General Instructions

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Engineering Career Fair

The Engineering Career Fair, sponsored by World Kitchen and SCHOTT is taking place Thursday, Oct., 7, 2010 from noon-3 p.m. in the Powell Campus Center, Knight Club.

Over 30 companies will be represented to recruit for full-time, internship, and co-op opportunities. To see a full list of companies attending and the majors/hiring needs they are seeking, please visit our Web site at www.alfred.edu/cdc/events.

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

8 New Definitions of the Line!

Wondering where and what is the LINE? It's real and it' in Alfred! Join us for an evening of videos, performance, and presentations by Art Freshmen from Profs. Illuminato and Hunter's STUDIO Research course.

Holmes, Harder Hall, Tuesday, Oct. 5, 2010 at 7-8:30 p.m.!

Link: Art Foundations

Submitted by: Michelle Illuminato

back to top Send Email Reminder

Unique AU Scholarship Opportunity for Your Child or Someone You Know

The Annual Engineering and Materials Science Day is slated for Thursday, Oct. 28, 2010. High Schools in our region are invited to bring a maximum of 10 junior and/or senior students to Alfred University to participate in a scholarship opportunity.

Space is limited and applications to participate must be received no later than Thursday, Oct. 21.

The focus of the day is the Inamori School of Engineering Scholarship exam. Scholarships will be

awarded based on the exam results. First, Second, and Third place students will each receive a 4-year scholarship that can be applied toward tuition in any of our engineering programs at AU (provided certain academic standards are maintained).

First place is \$10,000 (\$2,500 per yr), Second place is \$8,000 (\$2,000 per yr), and Third place is \$6,000 (\$1,500 per yr).

The day also includes tours of the laboratory facilities in the Inamori School of Engineering and lunch on campus.

For more information or an electronic registration form your school should contact: Marlene Wightman, Director of Continuing Education/Outreach, Phone: 607.871.2425, wightman@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011

Dr. Heineman of the Social Sciences Division is now taking applications for the Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011.

The Washington Semester Program is sponsored by American University and enables students to spend a semester in Washington, D.C., studying public policy in a variety of areas. Students who have participated in the program have used their experience and contacts to obtain excellent positions in Washington and elsewhere.

In addition to taking coursework, students will meet with government officials and political leaders in seminar sessions and will participate in an internship of their choosing. In addition to its major focus on American national government, the program also has a number of options utilizing non-governmental resources in the Washington area, including working with interest groups and art and cultural institutions. Some of these are: journalism, law enforcement, public law, economics, international business, international organizations, and women and politics.

Course credits and grades are fully transferable to the student's transcript. Students can obtain additional information on the program at **www.washingtonsemester.co...**. Juniors or seniors are eligible to participate and scholarships are available.

Over the past year, Steve Patterson and Kristin Edward Brown attended the program. Those interested should contact Dr. Heineman in room 209 of the Olin Building. Applications should be completed by Friday, Oct. 29, 2010.

Submitted by: Karen Mix

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lori Hepner @ STUDIO Visits!

This week we welcome artist Lori Hepner to STUDIO Visits! Lori's work focuses on abstracting languages and identity through translation in digital processes and has been exhibited both nationally and internationally.

She is a graduate of Rochester Institute of Technology, earning a BFA in Fine Art Photography and holds an MFA in Digital Media from the Rhode Island School of Design.

Her work has been published in SPE's Exposure Magazine and the Center for Photography at Woodstock's Photography Quarterly #99. Most recently, she was selected to participate in PhotoEspana 2010 in Madrid and is included in a traveling exhibition from PHE10.

Lori teaches at the Greater Allegheny campus of Penn State University.

Link: STUDIO Visits blog

Submitted by: Michelle Illuminato

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum - Scott Moerschbacher

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies will be meeting at 12:10 p.m. on Thursday, Oct. 7 in the Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Scott Moerschbacher Topic "QCD and the Strong Reaction"

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.09.29

Minutes Attached

Attachment: Student_Senate_Meeting_Minutes_2010.09.29.pdf

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Office Services Tip of the Week

Mail Services Cost-Savings Tip:

If Express or FedEx is needed then use the lowest level of service available to accomplish your delivery objective.

Two-day instead of overnight, afternoon instead of morning ... etc.

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Appalachia PBS Documentary, Part 3 - Mountain Revolutions

Monday, Oct. 4 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

The American Civil war tears a prospering agrarian region apart - politically, economically, and spiritually - setting the stage for railroads, land buyers and vast, unpredictable change. Narrated by Sissy Spacek.

It is not necessary to have viewed the previous documentaries. The library-supported documentary is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lecture: The Wild, Wild East'NY's Drama of Westward Expansion

Speaker: Dr. Robert Spiegelman, President, Real-View Media, LLC

Tuesday, Oct. 5 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

New York's wild frontier was a dramatic crossroads where settler dreams confronted native ways of life that changed through trade, war, and diplomacy. Powerful new attitudes arose and remade the landscape and their cultures in bold and enduring ways. Distinct regions, especially Appalachia, would face similar challenges and opportunities - developmentally, energy-wise and environmentally - which link us today.

This program is sponsored by the New York Council for the Humanities, Speakers in the Humanities. The program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews